

Uintah City News

January 2023

Uintah, 2191 East 6550 South, Uintah, UT 84405 www.UintahCity.com m.mortensen@uintahcity.com (O) 801-479-4130 (F) 801-476-7269



FROM THE MAYOR'S DESK...

I HOPE YOU ALL HAD A MERRY CHRISTMAS. MAY THE NEW YEAR BE BETTER THAN 2022

ROADS-- To those who moved cars, trailers or various equipment thank you! This will help public works to clear snow and improve visibility and safety. To those who have decided not to help out, please know you could be cited by WCSO. If your vehicles are parked close to the road, they could become snow bound by the snowplow piling snow behind your vehicles. THANK YOU FOR YOUR HELP

CITY OFFICES-- I have asked city staff to treat everyone, who comes to do business with the city, with respect and kindness. I would ask those who come to the city offices to do the same. After some security issues a couple of years ago Council Member Boothe recommended we install more/better cameras at the office. To discuss this more would defeat the purpose of the cameras but you may be on camera when you visit the office. PLEASE BE KIND TO ONE ANOTHER

NEWSLETTER-- We are discussing how we can improve communication with citizens. Would you like newsletters every other month or quarterly or by other methods? If you have other ideas please let staff, council members or myself know.

SCOUT HOUSE-- The Scout House is the city building by the city park. This building is used as a gathering place and other activities. Recently we increased the rental rates to cover increased costs. The building is called the scout House to honor the scouts that built it. Over the years it has served as the city offices and the fire station. If it works for you stop by the offices and reserve it.

Thanks for all you do to make Uintah the best little city in Utah!

- Gordon Cutler



CITY COUNCILOR BELL

CULINARY WATER

Construction for our Cities new water tanks has begun! Crews are busy at work excavating and preparing the ground. This storage site will increase in capacity from its current 250,000 gallons to 750,000 gallons when complete. Look for more updates on project progress as well as information about the building moratorium in future newsletters.

*** WE OFFER AUTOPAY AND PAPERLESS BILLING! ***

You can now create an account to see your current and past water usage as well as pay your bill online. This is a great tool not only for your convenience but also a way to gauge/compare your usage and aid with conservation.

While you're signing up, consider going paperless. Paperless offers many benefits, cost saving to the city, ease for viewing and paying your utility bill, most importantly less paper waste. Don't worry, you won't miss a single

Bell continued...

thought provoking, informative and inspirational newsletter because they will safely be delivered to the email address supplied when you sign up to go paperless.

100th UDAY CELEBRATION

This year is going to be big! If you're wondering right now "I wonder if they'd like my help?" the answer is "Yes!" Be part of this historic event, there are many ways to take part and contribute. Call, text or stop by City Hall for more information.

Thank you,

Kristi Bell



CITY OFFICE MESSAGE – MICHELLE MORTENSEN

Hopefully, you are liking the changes that we are implementing to improve the utility bills and payments for Uintah City. Over the last two months, due dates have slowly shifted making the new due date for utilities the last day of the month. The reason for this change is to help our processes run more efficiently. Thank you for your understanding.



CITY COUNCILOR SMITH

I would like to thank all those who participated in this year's wreaths across america cermony. I would also like to thank those who particiapted in placing the luminaries this year.

Jerry Smith

City Contact List

Mayor Gordon Cutler (801) 476-0356 or (801) 726-0613 mayorcutler@uintahcity.com

City Council Members

Kristi Bell (435) 757-2444 k.bell@uintahcity.com

Michelle Roberts (801) 388-0810 m.roberts@uintahcity.com

Dave Boothe (801) 479-4595 d.boothe@uintahcity.com

Jerry Smith (801) 476-7502 or (801) 209-2595 j.smith@uintahcity.com

Sheriff Dispatch: (801) 629-8221

Weber Fire District

Chief Paul Sullivan (801)782-3580 ext. 202 Fire Marshall David Reed (801) 782-3580 ext. 205

City Recorder

Michelle Mortensen (801) 479-4130 m.mortensen@uintahcity.com

Court Clerk

Christie Blackner (801) 479-4130 c.blackner@uintahcity.com

Public Works/Maintenance

Jeff Holden (801) 388-3558 j.holden@uintahcity.com

Tim Kendell (801) 479-4130

Utility Clerk/Public Works

Broc Gresham (801) 479-4130 b.gresham@uintahcity.com

Animal Control

Office (801) 399-8244 or emergency (801) 629-8221 Hours – Monday – Friday 8 am - 5 pm, Saturday 8 am to Noon.

Blue Stakes

Dial 811, (800) 662-4111 or (801) 208-2100 Monday-Friday 7am to 5 pm

Building Inspector:

Jeff Monroe (801) 479-4130 or (801) 395-8288

Cemetery:

Stephanie Howell (801) 814-1262

Abby Stuart showell@xmission.com (801) 479-4130

uintahcity@uintahcity.com

Park Reservations

(801) 479-4130